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With Christmas only days away, my thoughts turn 
to those past celebrations and traditions of my 

childhood on Rural Route 4. Nothing evokes mem-
ories like Christmas! Iôm sharing some of my fa-
vorite Christmas memories with you, and I bet you 

have similar ones.  

When I was about 8, I went with Daddy Grand to get our Christmas tree. 
Not from a lot in town, but from Slate Rock Hill in the woods behind our 
house. There was an abundance of cedar trees growing on that slope, and 

Daddy Grand made short order of cutting one down with his sharp axe. 
He carried the tree back to our house, and I was the designated ax carrier. 
It was a proud moment! Meanwhile, as we put the tree on our stand (two 

boards crisscrossed and nailed together), Mama B was making the house 
festive. She decorated our front door in red foil that had a silver strip on it, 
making the door resemble a big, wrapped gift.  

After Daddy Grand had secured our tree to its homemade stand, he would 
bring it into the house and place it in front of the two windows of our liv-

ing room that faced the dirt road. Mama B would wrap the base of the tree 
with some fancy woven cotton that had gold and silver glitter. Then we 
would begin transforming it. Solid bulbs in red, green and white were 

wrapped around it, from top to bottom. Colorful balls, also in multiple 
colors, were hung on the treeôs branches. A popcorn string that Mama B 
had woven, and silver icicles completed the decorations.  

Phillip Burgess 

ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ōŀŎƪύ 

Project Help 
Each year, TUA cus-
tomers contribute 
nearly $10,000 to 
those in need. 
  
Your contribution of 
$1 or more added to 
your utility bill can 
help elderly and disa-
bled residents keep 
warm this winter.  
 
Project Help funds 
are distributed only 
to the elderly or disa-
bled using specific 
guidelines. The pro-
gram is administered 
by Good Samaritan.  
 
To sign up, call 455-
4515. 

 

Cold weather forces your heating unit to run more 

to keep your home comfortable, meaning more en-

ergy is used. Here are some ways to save energy 

and money on your bill: 

ǒ Start your thermostat at 68 degrees. Every degree 

warmer increases your bill by 1 percent. 

ǒ Lower the thermostat when youôre out. But donôt 

lower a heat pumpôs thermostat more than three de-

grees. 

ǒ Use weatherstripping to seal door and window 

leaks. 

ǒ Replace filters monthly, and keep your heating 

and air conditioning equipment clean.  

ǒ Lower your water heater thermostat to 120 de-

grees if your dishwasher has a heating option.  

ǒ Wash full dishwasher and laundry loads, and 

choose short cycles to conserve water and save on 

water heating. For laundry, use cold water, if possi-

ble. 

ǒ Use LED holiday lights. LEDs are at least 75 per-

cent more efficient and last up to 25 times longer 

than traditional light.  

Seven Ways to Save Money on Your Energy Bill This Winter 



 

Q: If I get a call from 
someone who says 
theyôre from TUA, 
how do I know if itôs a 
scam? 

A: Donôt believe anyone 
who calls to say your power 
will be shut off unless you 
pay now. TUA calls custom-
ers with information, but 
does not use calls for service 
termination.  
 
Never give your financial 
information to someone who 
calls or emails you. TUA 
does not ask for that infor-
mation or for pre-paid cards.  
 
Donôt give someone who 
comes to your home or busi-
ness money or a pre-paid 
card for your TUA bill.  
 
TUA does not collect bills in 
the field. If you suspect a 
scam, please call TUA at 
455-4515.  

   ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ŦǊƻƴǘύ 

Because we didnôt have a mantle, my siblings and I would lay three of Dad-
dy Grandôs white work socks near the tree and anticipated they would be 

full of goodies on Christmas morning. A second, smaller tree adorned our 
den. It was artificial, with silver branches. We only put red balls on it, and a 
color wheel illuminated it in Christmas colors.  

On the last day of school before Christmas vacation, we kids would excited-

ly open gifts that we had exchanged with each other. For about three years 
in a row, my gift was a life saver ñbookò that had about ten rolls of life sav-
ers in various flavors. My favorite was the butter rum. As we stepped on the 

bus for the bumpy ride home, our bus driver gave each of us an orange. 
Every Christmas, Pa Burgess gave each grandkid a silver dollar, and Rip 
Hammonds, the proprietor of Ripôs Needmore Grocery, handed out candy 

canes to the kids visiting his store.  

Finally, it was Christmas Eve. Daddy Grand had gone to the store earlier in 
the day and returned with stick candy, apples, oranges and tangerines. Ma-
ma Bôs fruit cake, the one with the ñspecialò ingredient, was placed on the 
kitchen table. It had been wrapped in a white cloth and placed on an old 

churn in the corner of the kitchen just after Thanksgiving. I had climbed 
atop the house and twisted the television antenna so that we could get a cou-
ple of stations. We excitedly watched news bulletins that said a strange ob-

ject had been noticed on radar. It was Santa Claus!  

Prior to going to bed we placed a saucer with homemade cookies and a 
glass of milk for Santa. No doubt he would be hungry! As we lay beneath a 
layer of quilts, we could hear the wind whistling around the house, and we 

couldnôt go to sleep. Eventually we did and we slumbered until early morn-
ing before rushing to the living room to see what Santa had brought us. We 
dined on a breakfast of biscuits, gravy and country ham before leaving for 

the family gathering at Granddaddy Bohannonôs. There would be more 
gifts, a Christmas dinner, and hugs from my aunts. At dayôs end we kids 
would be exhausted, and the lingering smell of perfume from all that hug-

ging would follow us home.  

Philip Burgessô book, ñRural Route 4, The Good Olô Days Were Never Bet-
ter,ò is available on Amazon.  

For your most wallet-friendly bill, curb 

your electric use between 4:00 and 10:00 

a.m. each weekday through March. 

Winter Peak Hours Now in Effect 


